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LNMC  MINUTES 
November 13, 2017
At the CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER, Mooresville, NC
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners:
Bill Young 

             Chairman (Absent)
John Gerke


Catawba County

Billy Wilson


Iredell County
Michael Hughes


Lincoln County 
Dennis Eddinger            

Mecklenburg County 
Staff:
Ron Shoultz 


Executive Director 
Morris Sample


Assistant Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director 
Angela Palmer 


Administrator
Call to Order
A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order by Commissioner John Gerke.  
All in attendance rose to salute the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the October 9, 2017 meeting, Commissioner Wilson made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Hughes seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Executive Director Ron Shoultz reported there have been inquiries about boater education classes. There are still classes available throughout the year, they just may not be specific to Lake Norman but fulfill the boater requirements. ATON report deferred to Morris Sample who will report at a later time during the meeting. Received notice of No Wake buoy near D9 out of position, it is being corrected. Received notice of missing buoy at Hagers Creek Access, NCWRC has been notified. Reminder of meeting protocol. Comments from the public are made during the Comments from Public agenda line item. Questions to various attendees are to made after the meeting.
REPORTS - ENFORCEMENT

Cornelius Police Department
Officer Brenzy reported that officers responded to 12 calls for service. There were 8 vessel stops and 6 vessel safety checks. The average time for calls was 11 minutes. CPD has 2 new officers in the filed training and should be released prior to the 2018 boating season. Marine 1 has been pulled out of the water for an extensive reconditioning service in preparation for next year. Working on releasing the first quarterly E-letter through Constant Contact to local residents, HOA and commercial marinas. We will highlight stats and crime trends and offer timely crime prevention recommendations. 
Iredell County Sheriff
Officer Darren Hill reported 64 hours by land and 80 by water including 120 training hours. Mr. Shoultz thanked Officer Hill for his service as he will be retiring in December.
Catawba County
Officer Baxter Rogue reported 124 land hours and 60 water hours. 208 property checks. 1 boat inspection and 1 vessel check. Participated in the fall festival at Sherrills Ford Elementary.
Lincoln County

No report - John Isaacs absent 
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Sargent Ron Robertson (absent)
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Klutzz (absent) – Dennis Whitaker reported a funding opportunity through Duke Energy. Information can be found at the following website https://illumination.duke-energy.com/water-resources-fund. Lake Level 97.6. Permits YTD 710, up 200 over last year. Joe Klutzz will be back in January. Free to transfer dock to your name, but a fee will be assessed beginning in January. 704-443-5193 to check name on dock.
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Steve Riggan was absent but reported through email…There were 7 on water patrol missions and 19.1 on water patrol hours. The on water patrol season ended October 31st.  
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Lou Schwartz (absent) 
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
Peter Cook was absent - No Report
Island Habitat Program
Commissioner Billy Wilson reported for Gene Vaughan. Successful button bush planting on Oct 14. Planted 200 bushes. Thank you to Duke Energy who sponsored the event. 40 volunteers participated. Thank you to Morningstar for the use of their rental boats. 
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
Reported the collection for November was done today. Overall everything looks great in the five routine areas that are checked. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Billy Wilson reported the wrap up of the 2017 fundraising season. Very successful year. Oyster Fest raised +$30000. Laketoberfest had +8500 participants and raised $13000. Offered a kids zone with hands on nature activities that the kids really enjoyed. Participated in Fishing with a Mission for disabled adults. Looking forward to 2018.
Comments from the Public:
Committee Reports:
ATON Committee
Morris Sample reported
that the ATON report is on the website has been broken into 2 lists, a high priority list and and an upgrades list. High priority items are those that need immediate attention. The upgrades list is a general to do list for maintenance. Please send notifications to lnmc@lnmc.org. Director Shoultz reported that the osprey have migrated and the nests will be cleaned off and repairs made accordingly.
Hydrilla Committee

Billy Wilson - No report
Education
Michael Hughes - No Report
Charter Boat Committee 
John Gerke - No Report
No Wake Buoys
Billy Wilson - No Report
Rafting Committee

Dennis Eddinger - No Report 
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None
Rafting Applications 
None
Other Applications
None
Variances
None
PERMITS 
Lake Norman Ski Club permit – 4 slalom course applications for renewal. Same locations as prior years – Blythe Landing, Davidson, Eddie’s and Harbor courses. Upon approval it will be submitted to Duke Energy. Commissioner Wilson made a motion to approve all four courses, seconded by Commissioner Hughes. The approval was unanimous.
FERC Applications
Applications for approval: 

Administrative Matters
Approval of the 1st and 4th quarter financial reports.
Adjournment
The next meeting will be January 8, 2018. The meeting was adjourned at 1921by Commissioner John Gerke.

